
Chatfield Reservoir Reallocation Project 
Implementation Phase 
 
Project Coordination Team (PCT) Meeting Minutes 
Meeting at the USACE Chatfield Project Office 
June 8, 2018 
 
Attendees: 
Kayla Eckert Uptmor-US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) 
Colleen Horihan-USACE 
Lauren Ris-Deputy Director, Colorado Water Conservation Board  
Scott Roush-Colorado Parks and Wildlife (CPW) 
Rick McLoud-Centennial Water and Sanitation District 
Tom Browning-General Manager, Chatfield Reservoir Mitigation Company (CRMC) 

 
1. Agenda Items: 

- USACE Updates 
- Colorado Parks and Wildlife Updates 
- CDNR Updates 
- Water Providers Updates 

2. USACE Updates: 
a. USACE is refining the design for the Chatfield Intake Bulkhead Gate Enclosure.   
b. USACE completed the review of the Plum Creek Plant Density and sent the CDNR an 

approval letter on May 25, 2018. 
c. USACE completed the review of the South Platte River environmental mitigation and 

sent the CDNR an approval letter on May 25, 2018. 
d. USACE has reviewed the Xcel Energy regarding the gas line relocation.  Xcel is 

completing evaluations for the review comments. 
e. USACE completed the review of the Phase II Sugar Creek environmental project and sent 

the CDNR an approval letter on April 20, 2018. 
f. USACE has provided review comments on the tree mulch proposal.  Evaluations and 

additional review comments are ongoing. 
3. Colorado Parks and Wildlife Updates:   

a. The perimeter road is anticipated to be open by June 15, 2018. 
b. Swim Beach lift station is complete. 

4. Colorado Department of Natural Resources: No updates. 
5. Water Providers Updates: 

a. Have obtained fourth year of water quality data. Water Quality Report will be sent to 
USACE in the near future. 

6. Other Items:  
a. An invitation has been extended to Tom Browning and Tim Feehan to attend the August 

and October 2018 PCT Meetings. 
 


